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MEMORANDUM

To:  Chairwoman McGinn and members of the Senate Ways and Means Committee
From: Jill A. Wolters, First Assistant Revisor
Date: February 13, 2018

Subject: SB353 Abolishing the boiler inspection fee fund; transferring balances to
the fire marshal fee fund.

Currently, in the state treasury is the boiler inspection fee fund. Fees from the boiler
safety act are deposited in the state treasury and credited: 10% to the state general fund and
the remainder to the boiler inspection fee fund. The 10% (limited to $100,000) is to
reimburse the state general fund for accounting, auditing, budgeting, legal, payroll, personnel
and purchasing services, and any and all other state governmental services, which are performed
on behalf of the state agency involved by other state agencies which receive appropriations from
the state general fund to provide such services.

Senate Bill No. 353 would abolish the boiler inspection fee fund and have the fees
deposited into the fire marshal fee fund. The bill contains the general language that all
moneys in/liabilities of the boiler inspection fee fund are transferred to/imposed on the fire
marshal fee fund.

Two additional statutes are amended to implement this revision.

The bill will take effect upon publication in the statute book.

Olfice ol Revisor of Statutes. Jill Wolters



